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CAN YOU HELP US
The current Signpost Distributor has moved from the area. We now have
nobody available to collect Signpost from the printer - Pelican Trust, 20-22
Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL and distribute the boxed copies of the
magazine to the various points between Hackthorn and Glentham.
If you think you could be the person we are looking for, please call the Signpost
Chairperson, Mrs Hilary Rainer on 01673 878733.

Public Meeting for Residents of Owmby & Normanby
Bottle & Glass Pub Saturday 20th May 2017 from 2.30 - 4.30pm

See the poster on page 16 for more info.

Lincolnshire's 21st West Lindsey Churches Festival
is being held on the 13th-14th & 20th-21st of May
2017, with 94 churches taking part again this year.
The Owmby Group churches opening times are listed
on page 5.

R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited
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FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
What is your story? How do you make sense of the world? How do you know where you fit in?
For many of us we understand the world through stories - perhaps in books, on TV, in the
newspaper, listening to our family and friends and on social media (for the young at heart!).
Stories convey a way of looking at our situation and our world. They help us to understand what
is going on, how it affects our fellow human beings and where we fit in. Some see a complex
world which they try to understand and play a meaningful role to make it better, albeit it in small
ways. Others prefer to see how they can make the best of it for themselves. The rise of
individualism has changed the way we live as a society with a greater emphasis on 'doing it my
way'.
During Easter we heard one of the Grand Narratives in which Jesus progressed from being a
popular itinerant preacher to be tried and crucified by the Roman authorities - only to rise again
thereby bringing a new understanding of mankind's relationship with God. It's an enduring story
that challenges us to think about the fickle nature of mankind, how we might wrestle with the big
and small problems we face in our lives, and to consider the enduring relationship God has with
mankind - but to recognise that our understanding of that relationship changes with each
generation. Each generations, and each of us, has a slightly different 'take' on it.
I am writing this on Palm Sunday - the weather is fantastic. As I walked to church in Burton a
procession of Austin Seven cars made its way through the village on the annual 'Sevens to the
Sea' outing. They were splendid - as were the drivers demonstrating their double declutching
skills going up the hill! We were joined for Holy week by Father George Guiver, from the
monastic order the Community of the Resurrection in Mirfield. He will be talking to us
throughout Holy week and imparting his 'take' on the Easter story.
My own story is changing - we are moving house and I have just become a grandfather. I am
spending more time in an administrative role in the hospitals in Lincolnshire. The whole of the
NHS is in difficulties and in Lincolnshire we have some particular problems which we need to
fix so that we can provide the care required by the people who live here. The services required
are quite different to those the NHS was set up to solve in 1948 when average life expectancy
was around 65.8 years. The separation from social care is a particular problem for many people.
Our parish story will be starting a new chapter when Revd Sebastian Mattapally joins us as our
Rector.
How will your story unfold over the next year? How do you see it fitting in with the enduring
narratives of our lives in Britain and the big pictures unfolding in our rapidly changing world?

Neill Hepburn

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.
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Tuesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 7th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham ST
4th of Easter 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Owmby ST
Sunday 14th 8.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington JH
5th of Easter 9.30 am Holy Communion Hackthorn JH
Sunday 21st 9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby ST
6th of Easter 11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington ST
Thursday 25th 7.00 pm Holy Communion Nettleham
Deanery of Lawres / Ascension Day
Sunday 28th 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby ST
7th of Easter 11.00 am Family Service Owmby ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham ST

CHURCH SERVICES IN MAY

Sunday 7th 10.45 am Family Church  John Ramm
Sunday 14th 6.00 pm VISION Worship Group
Sunday 21st 10.45 am Messy Church
Sunday 28th 8.45 am Breakfast. Service at 9.30 am  Dennis Lockwood

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL IN MAY

PRAYER FOCUS FOR MAY
We pray for the peace of God, which passes all understanding to descend on the world.

We pray for it to change the hearts of those who would harm innocent people.
That it would eradicate all hatred, jealousy, injustice and intolerance.

Leaving behind the compassion and love of God to grow and encircle the entire globe.
BISHOP OF LINCOLN’S LETTER

Dear Friends,
I always think of May as the month of becoming. This is true in nature around about us as we see
trees coming into full leaf, fields becoming full of crops, lambs and calves no longer looking frail
and new-born. It is true for the many children in our church schools, as they move towards the
end of the school year and the exams and assessments which both measure progress and shape
futures.
We can take all the small signs of becoming which are around us as symbols of a much larger
picture about becoming - becoming the people that God would have us be. We are told in the
Bible that we are all made in the image of God. And that is the great challenge to all of us: to live
up to that reality so that people can see the image of God in us and in the way we live our lives.
It is a lifelong journey but one that we can only take step by step, day by day: all the while
allowing God's image to come to the fore.
What does this mean? It sounds rather difficult, but, with God's help, it is not. To enable the
image of God means (as Paul says) to show faith, hope and love towards other people. When we
allow God so to work in our lives, we are becoming the best people we can be, and the person
God made us to be.

+ Christopher Lincoln
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THANK YOU
As I write this we are in the middle of a very busy Holy Week which has come so soon after
the service of Induction at St. Hilary's. I would like to thank you all for your support over the
vacancy and for your hard work and commitment that has enabled services to take place in
churches that are so well cared for and loved. Thank you too, for the support given to me
personally and Geoff as we have travelled a path that has lead us to this point.
During this Holy Week we have been accompanied by Fr George Guiver CR who has been
exploring the theme of 'Where is God in all this? A toolbox for exploring our questions.'
Prayer and community, hallmarks of the monastic tradition in which Fr George lives, have
been recurring themes during George's talks throughout the week. These are also important
for us too and as I make the first steps as Rector of the Owmby Group, to see so many people
came together as a community of support, love and friendship at the Induction Service was a
wonderful experience. That feeling of togetherness and sharing in the celebration of the wider
church family will help sustain us in the weeks, months and years ahead as we seek to build
up our common life together across the parishes.
May God bless us all.

Sally

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th May at Welton Sports and Social Club at the
usual time of 7.45 p.m.
Please note the change of date - Meetings will now be on the first Thursday of the month.
Contact Details:
Tel: 01673 860732 - E-mail: rosedonlea@btinternet.com

Welton & District Royal British Legion
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2017 Open Churches Festival
Saturday 13th & Sunday 14th May

St Peter’s Church, Glentham
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 4.00pm
Sun 14th - 10.00am to 4.00pm

St Helen’s Church, Saxby
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 4.00pm
Sun 14th - 11.00am to 4.00pm

St Hilary’s Church, Spridlington
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 4.00pm
Sun 14th - 10.00am to 4.00pm

Organ recital on Sat 12.00pm to 12.30pm

Ss Peter & Paul’s Church, Owmby
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 5.00pm
Sun 14th - 10.00am to 4.30pm

Exhibition: “Celebration of Village Life"
Organ recital on Sat 11.00am to 11.30am

St Peter’s Church, Normanby
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 5.00pm
Sun 14th - 10.00am to 5.00pm

Community Arts Exhibition

St Michael & All Angel’s Church, Hackthorn
Sat 13th - 10.00am to 4.00pm
Sun 14th - 10.00am to 4.00pm

Organ recital on Sat 2.00pm to 2.30pm

If you have news, event, an article or a story you feel would be of interest to other
readers, please contact Steve, the editor. His telephone number is on the contacts page
towards the back of this month’s edition. Full details are on the Owmby Group web site.
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
Creativity in the kitchen was at the forefront before the Easter break, when we had another
'Hackthorn Bake-off', which more than lived up to the expectations created by previous events.
The net result was a fantastic turnout for the final Friday Assembly of the term, when the entries
all went on sale in aid of School Funds.
Comic Relief (Wear Something Red to School) was also very well supported that day- it was
interesting to see a number of Lincoln City football shirts being worn this year - total raised
across the two events was more than £300!
Summer term is when the whole school starts to go to Gainsborough once a week for swimming
lessons. This is one of our proudest traditions which sees experience passed down from old to
young as the senior pupils help out the newcomers with getting ready to acquire this potentially
life-saving skill. We believe very strongly that children should start swimming as early as
possible and continue throughout their primary school career even after they have achieved the
government's 25m target.
Following the huge success of last year's Jubilee celebrations, we are planning an afternoon of
Maypole dancing on Wednesday 24th May. Everyone is welcome to come and enjoy this
celebration of a great springtime tradition.
On the subject of tradition - our school bell rang again recently after a break caused by the
installation of the new fence a few years ago. It had always been a highlight of each pupils' year
when they were allowed to ring the bell on their birthday, so we are really pleased that, thanks to
some ingenious re-routing of the bell-rope, it has been possible to re-introduce this into school
life.
You can contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit or to request a School Brochure,
or have a look around our website at www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

HACKTHORN GARDENING CLUB
Annual Bazaar

Wednesday 24th  May 2017
Hackthorn Village Hall at 6.30 p.m.

Come and enjoy an evening with traditional games, refreshments,
cake stall and the chance to buy vegetable and flower plants for your

summer garden displays.
Entrance : £1.00
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Afternoon Tea
Saturday 13th May 2017

2.00pm - 4.00 pm
The Village Hall in Hackthorn

Come and join us for a selection of cakes and sandwiches
Tea, coffee and soft drinks

Raffle  •   Stalls
For more information or to have a stall

please contact  Sue Graves on 01673 860261
Hackthorn Village Hall is available for hire.

See our website www.hackthornvillagehall.co.uk
or telephone Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin on 01673 860920

Art Classes
Hackthorn Village Hall

For class info & bookings call
01673 878725 / 07504 808751

or email
andrew.craig67@btinternet.com

REBECCA ANDREWS MSc

MCTIMONEY ANIMAL PRACTITIONER

CHIROPRACTIC CARE
FOR HORSES AND DOGS

07866 621680

REBECCAANDREWSMCTIMONEY@GMAIL.COM

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:30 - 13:00 Wednesdays

10th May
7th June
5th July

Hackthorn School 14:00 - 14:30
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost, please contact
Steve, the editor for more details.

: steve@owmbygroup.co.uk ( 07835 429439
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Professional Pruner
I specialise in the rehabilitation and restructuring of overgrown and
badly managed climbers such as wisteria, climbing roses and rambling

roses as well as the correct management of all other garden shrubs.

Johnny Hatch

Tel: 07960 650714
Email: johnnyhatch1@hotmail.com

Chimney
Sweep

From

£30
Phone David

01673 878450
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M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare

· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )
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SPRIDLINGTON
The Village Hall Annual General Meeting 2017

Tuesday May 9th at 7.00pm
Please feel welcome to attend the AGM in the Village Hall. Refreshments served.
The Village Hall Committee exists to raise funds to keep this wonderful old building open
and in good shape, and available to use for social/ family events and for many types of clubs -
eg yoga, singing, IT.  Over the last few years, fund raising and tireless grant applications have
enabled the facilities to be upgraded and the Hall to be redecorated.
You may feel that you would like to join the committee and become actively involved in the
organisation of these fund-raising activities - we would love new members - or you may just
like to come along to meet the committee, look around and discuss aspects of the yearly
programme of events. Whatever your level of interest, do join us. You will be made very
welcome. The Village Hall is geographically central to the village and a perfect place to meet
friends, to celebrate occasions, to share food and fun.
With your support, it will continue to flourish.

Visit Spridlington Village Hall's page on Facebook to find the latest news about events
and to see photos of past fun! Come and like us at

http://www.facebook.com/SpridlingtonVillageHall

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the
highest standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’
and ‘error free’.
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Steve Grace

Antiques
&

Collectables
Telephone:

07930 327336

&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS WORDS-WORK
Reading, writing and speaking skills

All ages and abilities

Basic literacy to A level in English,
Drama and Theatre Studies

Coaching in audition, interview and
presentation techniques

Contact Jude
 Tel: 01673 876 177

Fully qualified and CRB checked English and Drama Teacher
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49-51 QUEEN STREET, MARKET RASEN.  Tel. (01673) 843725

Pre-Paid Funeral Schemes Available

Funeral Directors
For the most dedicated professional
help, knowledge and understanding

“We are at your service in your time of need”

N.A.F.D MEMBER

J. Marshall
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Piano Tuition
Natasha Tindall CT ABRSM

All ages and abilities

Learn just for fun or to undertake
examinations

Call for a chat

01673 308712 or 07834 785282
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
NORMANBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

At the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 12th April, 2 members of the public, District
Councillor Jeff Summers along with 6 Councillors and the Clerk attended.
D C Jeff Summers reported that WLDC planning department now has its full complement of
officers and they are achieving 90% of reaching decisions in the given time.
The Local Plan is just awaiting approval and should be ratified by 24th April. 33 Parishes are
now involved with the Neighbourhood Plan with 7 being fully operational. A leisure complex to
be built in Market Rasen has been given the go ahead.
The matter of street lights being on all night in Owmby was raised, but Normanby lights fall
under the jurisdiction of WLDC and Owmby under LCC. D C Jeff Summers was asked if he
could get Normanby's street lights turned back on.
The training session on how to use the defibrillator will have been held by the time you read this
- a thank you goes to the volunteers - and the street light near the Bottle and Glass is now on all
night so one can see the defibrillator during the hours of darkness.
A meeting has been held with Highways regarding where an entrance should be constructed for
the playing field, but we are waiting for confirmation. We are still waiting for information
regarding having the overhead power lines across the field put underground. At this meeting it
was confirmed that the refreshing of white lines in Normanby is on their list of jobs to do this
year and Highways are working through the numerous potholes everywhere.
The grass verge along Main Street has been reseeded - could motorists please not park on the
verge. The hedge in the centre of the cemetery will be lowered and halved in width as soon as the
birds have finished nesting.
By a majority vote, it was agreed to support the Neighbourhood Plan, Cllrs Mrs B Moulson to
set it in motion.
Yet again, I have been asked to request dog owners clear up after their dog has fouled.
The Annual Parish Meeting is to be held on Wednesday 10th May in the school hall, starting at
7.30 and this is an opportunity for all villagers to attend and express their views on any subject
relating to the village. We would like to see you attending.
The Annual Parish Council meeting follows the above meeting.

Nadine Fox, Clerk to Normanby by Spital Parish Council

COFFEE MORNING

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall.  Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 4th May at 10:30 a.m.

Westfield House, Cliff Road, Owmby
by kind permission of

Jane Hiles

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - April Result
1st 2nd 3rd

Ruth Elliott Neville James Michael Harrison
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Owmby & Normanby WI
Thursday, 4th May, at 7:30pm

Normanby Primary School Hall
Resolution Meeting/Owmby Quiz

A chance to debate the resolution before the 2017 Annual Meeting, and then
take part in one of Ken Green's interesting quizzes

Competition: An Owmby themed item
We look forward to seeing you all - and welcome new members.

theWI

Whist Drive Results
1st Lady Marlene James 2nd Lady Dawn Cowperthwaite
1st Gent Ken Green 2nd Gent Neville  James

Low Score
Jean Cowperthwaite
Shirley James Near Score

Lois Green
Anne Turnbull

Miniature
Marlene James
Neville  James Raffle

Ken Green
Georgina Green

Anyone wishing to join us at the next event at 7.30pm on Wednesday 3rd May will be most welcome.
It is always a light-hearted evening and we would be very pleased to see some new faces.

Our hosts will be Shirley and Neville James at "Kippen", Front Street, Normanby - 01673 878525

b a t h r o o m s
SUPPLY • DESIGN • INSTALL

www.elixir-bathrooms.com

A family run business in
Lincoln since 1999

The Pelham Centre, Canwick Road,
Lincoln LN5 8HG

01522 87 87 86

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Glentham

Monday 09:00 - 11:30
Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30
Saturday 08:30 - 19:30
Sunday 09:00 - 16:00
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MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

‘The Crown’ at Glentham
Men’s Breakfast

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 13th May at 9:00am

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 16th May at 10:30 a.m.

8 Seggimoor Avenue, Glentham
by kind invitation of Mrs Pat Beat

All Welcome

Sugar & Spice
Ladies if you would like to join us  at The Willows for coffee, cake, friendship & informal
discussion about some of the 'big questions' in life, please contact Anne 01673 843362,

Janet 01673 818718 or Jenny 01673 878806 to book your place
Organised by members of Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 20th May at 9.30am

Knit & Knatter
Tuesdays 2nd & 16th May 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your

needlecraft or learning new crafts. £1.00 per week
Everyone Welcome

Non-members would be very welcome

GLENTHAM 55+ CLUB
Monday 8th May, 2:00 p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
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PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 11th & 25th May at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

FLIX IN THE STIX
Wednesday 3rd May, 7.30pm - Sully (2016)
Directed by Clint Eastwood and starring Tom Hanks, Sully tells the true story of when, on
January 15 2009, the world witnessed the “Miracle on the Hudson” when Captain “Sully”
Sullenberger glided his disabled plane onto the frigid waters of the Hudson River, saving the
lives of all 155 aboard. However, even as Sully was being heralded by the public and the media
for his unprecedented feat of aviation skill, an investigation was unfolding that threatened to
destroy his reputation and his career.
As usual tickets cost £3, with £1 from every ticket donated to the village hall committee or
parish council for use within the venue or local community. Food and drinks will also be
available at each screening, with all proceeds going to the local village hall committee.
This project is currently funded in part by Big Lottery Fund’s ‘Awards for All’ initiative to
improve communities as well as by the British Film Institute’s ‘Neighbourhood Cinema’
initiative and ‘Film Audience Network’ (through Film Hub Central East) to bring specialised
film programming into areas with limited access to a cinema. The funding allows Blueprint:
Film Foundation to provide screenings to village halls at no cost to the committee.
For more information about the film programme, visit www.flixinthestix.co.uk. You can also
stay up to date by liking Flix In The Stix on Facebook at fb.com/flixinthestixlincolnshire or by
following them on Twitter @FlixInStix.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on

Tuesday 2nd May at 7.30 p.m.
The Trap House, Glentham

All old and new members are welcome.

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

May 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th & 31st
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.
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Sunday 14th May 6pm

GLENTHAM COMMUNITY TEST PIT DIG

Professor Carenza Lewis of Lincoln University
(and Time Team fame) would like help in
tracking the archaeology of communities,
particularly in relation to the Black Death. Test pit
digging should do this provided there are
sufficient volunteers willing to dig a 1 metre
square test pit in their gardens.
Volunteers needed.
If you are interested and would like to know more, please contact Joyce Kirman on
01673 878427 or e-mail jmkirman@gmail.com

THANK YOU
EDWARD GEORGE HALSTEAD

Kathleen and family would like to thank everyone who sent cards... also for their
kind words and support.
Thanks to Revd Bill Williams for his comforting funeral service.
Many thanks from all of us at Glentham.
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Service 370 operated by Stagecoach
Gainsborough Bus Station 0740 1450
Glentham 0805 1515
Market Rasen Market Place 0820 1530

Gainsborough to Market Rasen
Mondays to Fridays schooldays

Service 370 operated by Stagecoach
Market Rasen Market Place 0845 1553
Glentham 0900 1608
Gainsborough Bus Station 0920 1628

Market Rasen to Gainsborough
Mondays to Fridays schooldays

LOCAL BUS TIMETABLE

If you have news, holding an event, an article or a story you feel would be of
interest to other readers, please contact Steve, the editor.
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Alzheimer's Society is the UK's leading support & research charity for people with dementia,
their families & carers. In Lincolnshire we offer the following services, for more information
please call 01522 692681 or email lincoln@alzheimers.org.uk :
� A Dementia Family Support Service that supports both the person with a dementia

diagnosis and their family. A team of specialist family support workers provide a range of
information & advice on how to manage dementia, live well with the condition & live
independently at home for as long as possible.

� Information programmes for carers of people with dementia. This takes place in a group
environment & covers topics such as : What is dementia?  Diagnosis; Financial Support;
Coping Strategies; Communication Techniques and Next Steps.

� Side by Side - a service which helps people with dementia to do the things they love with
the support of a volunteer.  This extra support can make it easier for people with dementia,
who might sometimes feel isolated or find it difficult to leave their homes, remain active &
feel part of their local community

� Support Groups - Dementia Cafes and Singing for the Brain groups are held across the
county - please see the below list for details of your nearest venue

Location / Venue Type of Service Day Time
Market Rasen
Festival Hall, Caistor Road, LN8 3HT

Dementia Café 2nd Friday of each
month

10.00 - 12:00

Lincoln
Bracebridge Community Centre, Maple
Street, LN5 8QT

Dementia Café 1st, 3rd, 4th & 5th
Friday of each month

10.00 - 12:00

Lincoln
Holy Cross Church Hall
Skellingthorpe Road, LN6 7RB

Singing for the Brain 2nd & 4th Monday 10.00 - 12:00

Gainsborough
Marshall’s Sports Club Community Hall
Middlefield Lane, DN21 1UU

Singing for the Brain 2nd Thursday 1.30 - 3:30

To report a crime, please call 101. If it is urgent, please call 999. If you would like
to pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

PCSO 2297 Angie LAW - 07944 776999 - angie.law@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07825 100397 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 326 Martin DOHERTY - 07939 890958 - martin.doherty@lincs.pnn.police.uk

One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police Surgeries
below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may wish to raise.

Date Location Time
Wed 3 Glentham Village Hall 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 11 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.

Sat 13 Welton Methodist Church 10:30 a.m.
Wed 31 Faldingworth Village Hall 10:00 a.m.

Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen
circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
Just a reminder that the PDA plant sale is going ahead as part of the May Day celebrations on Welton village
green. If anyone has plants they would like to donate we can arrange storage and/or collection prior to 1st
May. Bedding plants, house plants in fact any plants gratefully accepted. Hopefully you might receive the
magazine before the 1st of May!
If anyone is interested the minutes of any of our meetings, they can be viewed on the Health Centre website
www.weltonsurgery.co.uk/ppg
Please keep the eBay items coming. I recently took a call from someone donating a TV. We collected it the
following day, listed it on eBay and it sold the same day!
The results of the spring lunch quiz etc. will be in the June magazine as the event was too late to reach the
deadline for April.
Our next event is the Autumn Fayre to be held in Welton Village Hall on Saturday 21st October. Further
details will follow in later magazines but we are now collecting bric-a-brac, books and tombola items. If
anyone needs anything collecting, please give me a call. There will be a raffle as in previous years and I am
now looking for raffle prizes. If any local business would like to donate a prize and get some free publicity,
please give me a call.
Dates for your 2017 diary
Autumn Fayre: 21st October
Christmas Lunch: 8th December
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

Janet Goddard

PARTNERSHIP UPDATE - It is with great pleasure that we can confirm that Dr David Bletcher has joined
the Partnership with effect from 1st April 2017. Dr Bletcher first joined the Practice as a GP Trainee in 2012
and has been working with us as a salaried GP since April 2016. We are very lucky to have secured him as
part of the Team. In addition to this, Dr Kathryn Fickling has also joined us on a permanent basis and we look
forward to working with her.
DISPENSARY - Dispensary staff are finding it difficult to answer telephone calls first thing in the morning
and last thing in the evening due to busy surgeries at these times. Where possible, please leave requests for
repeat prescriptions on the answer machine/online or if you need to speak to someone in person, please try
and call between 10:00 and 16:00.
DNA's - In February, a total of 20 hours of clinical time was lost due to patients not attending for their
appointments.  This equates to 119 appointments in total.  Please try to remember appointments or cancel
with us if they are no longer required.
If you would like to be able to receive booking confirmations and text message reminders for appointments,
please see Reception to sign up for this.
MAY BANK HOLIDAYS - The surgery will be closed for the two forthcoming May bank holidays. The
surgery will close at 6:30pm on Friday 28th April 2017 and re-open again at 8:00am on Tuesday 2nd May
2017.  For the second date, the surgery will close at 6:30pm on Friday 26th May 2017 and re-open again at
8:00am on Tuesday 30th May 2017.
Please could we ask that you give plenty of notice for repeat prescriptions as Dispensary gets very busy at
these times.
URGENT 999 CALLS - Whilst we are actively supporting national campaigns to reduce inappropriate use
of urgent 999 ambulances, please remember that if you are experiencing chest pain or shortness of breath then
you should dial 999 immediately.
HOLIDAY SEASON - As many of you may now be starting to think about booking foreign holidays, please
could we ask that you give us as much notice as possible for holiday vaccination requirements. As soon as
you book a holiday abroad, please complete a travel vaccination form so that we are able to ensure all your
vaccinations are up to date in time. More information available from Reception.

Nadina Prestedge

WELTON HEALTH CENTRE NEWS

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.
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COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW

Book Tickets at: www.broadbenttheatre.org
 or  call 0300 400 101

All Tickets - £10.00 full, £9.00 concessions*
Doors & Bar open at 7.00pm

....................................................................
Ginny Davis Productions

Present
“Learned Friends”

A beautifully crafted, atmospheric and truly captivating courtroom drama with echoes of
Twelve Angry Men and the BBC’s Silk, lifting the shroud of secrecy surrounding the moral

quandaries and machinations of a high-stakes criminal trial.
Saturday 6th May

....................................................................
While every effort is made to ensure listings are both accurate and up-to-date,

you should always confirm with the venue before attending an event.
*Concessions: OAPs, Students, under 16s, the unwaged, members of LRP

....................................................................
Amici Touring Theatre

present
“Bouncers”

by John Godber
Bouncers shows a night on the tiles from the point of view of the men on the door. It is a funny,

energetic piece of highly theatrical storytelling where the men are at once themselves, and
every character they happen to meet on a night at work at the nightclub.

Saturday 13th May
....................................................................

Peter McQueen
presents

“The Professor of Adventure”
written by Peter Macqueen

He smelt like a mountain goat, chain-smoked Woodbines & lived in a cave Millican Dalton
was a mountain guide, philosopher & self-proclaimed inventor of shorts. Leaving his stifling
city job he set out to seek romance & freedom living amongst nature in cabins, tents & caves
for the next 50years of his life. It's 1941 & Millican is in 'the safest spot to escape the kind
attentions of Mr. Hitler' - his cave in Borrowdale. But the Keswick ARP warden has just

ordered him to "Put that candle out!" & the Borrowdale Hermit is far from happy...
Saturday 27th May

Storage Space Required: Preferably near to Wickenby.
We are looking for storage space for our theatre props. It needs to be at least the size
of a garage and have reasonable access.
Please contact enquiries@broadbenttheatre.uk or ring 0300 400 0101
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BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£5.00 PER PERSON
10th May & 14th June
EVERYONE WELCOME!

Please ring at least two days before to book your place
Carol 01673 818514 or Karen 01673 818798

BISHOP NORTON SPRING STAKES RACE NIGHT
SATURDAY 6TH MAY 2017 - 7.30PM START

BISHOP NORTON VILLAGE HALL
£7.00 per person to include supper - Bring your own drinks

To book tickets please ring Karen (818798) or Mick (818135)
Anyone wishing to sponsor a race at £10 per race please call either of the above numbers.

Market Rasen and District Choral Society & Sleaford Choral Society
present a joint concert:

            'Elijah' by Felix Mendelssohn
            Conductor - Rowland Lee
            Soloists - Soprano: Debbie Norman Alto: Emma Radwell
            Tenor: Jeffrey Blewett  Bass: Guy Harbottle
            Lincoln Symphony Orchestra
            Leader - Sylvia Windsor

7.00p.m. Saturday 13th May
at De Aston Sports Hall, Market Rasen, LN8 3DZ

Tickets: £12.00
Available from The Gift Horse, Market Rasen, The Post Office, Caistor

or Peggy Hartle on Tel 01673 844750
For enquiries or additional information

Email: mrchoralsoc@aol.com - Website: mrchoralsoc.wordpress.com

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.
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Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258
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D & S
Plumbing & Heating Services

All Plumbing Work Undertaken
Oil Fired Boiler, Oil Tanks, Service, Repair & Installation

Pressurised Hot Water Systems Service, Repair & Installation

ENERGY EFFICIENCY REGISTERED
( 01673 818679 or 07774 232227

Contact Dave On:

No. C6904

Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

PEPPERPOTS
DOMESTIC SERVICES

One-off and Regular Cleans
Laundry and Ironing Service
Spring and Builder Cleans

House Moves
Windows and Carpets Cleaned

Call Liz on
01673 857691
07947 322023

liz@pepperpotsdomesticservices.com

PBFS PEST CONTROL
ALL PESTS

Rats, mice, moles, wasps etc

Domestic - Commercial - Agricultural

Paul Brand
01673 849925
07867 558318
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Local Molecatcher

Experienced using traditional
claw trap method of control.

Private-Domestic-Commercial

Fee by arrangemement
NO CATCH - NO FEE!

Telephone:
Steve 01673 866291

For all your roofing and handy man services
� Flat roofs (20 year guarantee)
� Broken tiles and ridges
� Under tile felt replaced
� Gutters repaired and cleaned
� Regular window cleaning
� Painting and decorating
� Fences and sheds repaired
� House and shed clearance etc

Call Shaun
01673 818083 or 0751 9387177

The Olde Butchers Shop, High Street, Waddingham

Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384

INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered



Signpost30

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion  01673 860363 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

Accountancy &
Book Keeping Services

Self- Assessment
Monthly / Annual Accounts

VAT returns, Payroll
Management Reports

Contact: Jane Allen (AATQB) on
07779 507989 or

businessaccs.1@gmail.com

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM

Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752
Local Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 01673 862764

Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Local Priest Revd Sue Deacon 01522 730167

Authorised Local Ministers
Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please
contact any of the above. Your call will be treated in confidence

CHURCHWARDENS
Contacts to do with church or churchyard matters

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
William Cracroft-Eley 01673 860738
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258

Spridlington
Claire Marris 01673 861127
Paul Crossland 01673 861624

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS
Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Vanessa Smith 01673 878816
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Jo Trotter 01673 838690
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148
Distribution Susan Catignani 01472 852814



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to tell
others about your event, you can have it put into the “Local Info” category in the news
section of the website. Send an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.

Tues 2 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Tues 2 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham

Wed 3 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 3 7:30 p.m. Flix in the Stix - "Sully" Glentham Village Hall

Wed 3 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Kippen, Normanby

Thurs 4 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Coffee Morning Westfield House, Cliff Road

Thurs 4 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Normanby School

Mon 8 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

Tues 9 7:00 p.m. Spridlington Village Hall AGM Spridlington Village Hall

Wed 10 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 11 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Group Tilsit, Glentham

Sat 13 9:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast The Crown, Glentham

Sat 13 2:00 p.m. Afternoon Tea Hackthorn Village Hall

The latest time for entries to the June 2017 Signpost
is Monday the 15th of May at 6:00 p.m.

Tues 16 10:30 a.m. St Peter’s Guild Coffee Morning Seggimoor Avenue

Tues 16 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Wed 17 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Sat 20 9:30 a.m. Sugar & Spice The Willows, Glentham

Sat 20 2:30 p.m. Public Meeting for Owmby & Normanby Bottle & Glass Pub

Wed 24 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 24 6:30 p.m. Hackthorn Gardening Club Hackthorn Village Hall

Thurs 25 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Group Tilsit, Glentham

Wed 31 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall


